District 9 Winter Association Meeting

Monday, January 13, 2014
7:00 p.m. 
Wicked Moose, Rochester, MN
CTO: 7:05 p.m.
Roll Call
_  X_
Albert Lea


  _X_
Mankato 

__X_
Red Wing

_  X_
Austin



___   
Montgomery

__X_
Rochester

__X_
Dodge County 

  _X_
New Ulm

_  X_
St. Peter
__X_
Faribault


__X_
Northfield

  _X_
Waseca
__  _
La Crescent


__X_
Owatonna

__X_
Winona
Minutes from Winter District 9 Association Meeting Minutes
Minutes are posted on the website.  No changes were requested to be made.
Treasurer Report
Mark Blaisdell reported that our current balance is $1,532.14in checking and $4,406.94 in savings.  All associations have been invoiced for teams and leagues.    
Director’s Report
League Teams: League teams going to Districts and Regions – BA 3 seeds, BB 3 seeds, PWA & PWB 3 seeds  12UB 2 seeds going, will have a play in game with District 8.
Coaches/Levels/Modules:  List of coaches is in the hands of Tom, to assure that all coaches have completed their modules, is on the associations.  You still can complete the module, it will cost $50.  If coaches need a temp card, need to contact Will Fish
Leagues Tournaments:  
·  BA – 8 teams

· BB – 8 Teams

· PWA – 8 Teams

· PWB – Top 2 in each league along with the next 4, decided by play in games at higher seed

· U12B – Top 76 teams, bottom 4 will have a play in game

Troy Marquardt will post this as we approach the tournaments

Reminder on Squirt games, 1:30 min penalty for 12:00 min periods, 2:00 penalty for 15 min period.

Safe Sport:  
· Each Associations responsibility to have this position filled, and adhere to the policies through Safe Sport
· Must watch the video if you are the Safe Sport Coordinator
· D9 recommends a ops guide and grievance policy, and that you follow these procedures.  
Officials Report:  Matt Bloxham is sick, Tom gave report.  Matt will schedule refs for all district tournaments, for the squirt and U10, the association will schedule their own ref’s.  Reminder to each association, tournament directors, and game misconducts require the player to sit a game.  For the District tournaments, have ref checks ready, Matt will have the amounts for you.  Going into next year, Matt will no longer be the Referee Coordinator.  Will need to fill this position, all associations should keep an eye out for anyone that would be interested.  Last point, for parents, coaches, and associations, videos of ref game concerns cannot be used to overturn a call.  

Girls Committee:  Tom will find out from Mac, when the HP 15’s will take place.  Mac was not present, 

Statistician:   Reminder to report all games through the D9 email template sheet found on each league page.

ACE:  Nothing to report.

Coaching Coordinator:  Will Fish reported that the 15’s will be coming up, schedule will be out shortly through each association.  Talked on his staff for this and always looking for more help.  Also always interested in ideas to keep growing the game/sport in SE Minnesota
New Business   Nothing to report
